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§771.  Minors under 14 years of age
A minor under 14 years of age may not be employed, permitted or suffered to work in 

nonagricultural or agricultural employment, except for agricultural employment in the planting, 
cultivating or harvesting of field crops or other agricultural employment not in direct contact with 
hazardous machinery or hazardous substances as long as the employment is in accordance with rules 
adopted pursuant to section 772 and in accordance with 29 Code of Federal Regulations, Part 570.  This 
section does not apply to any minor under 14 years of age employed in school lunch programs, if limited 
to serving food and cleaning up dining rooms, or in a business solely owned by the minor's parents.  A 
parent is prohibited from employing the parent's minor child in occupations declared hazardous by the 
director pursuant to section 772 and in accordance with 29 Code of Federal Regulations, Part 570.  [PL 
2017, c. 286, §1 (AMD).]
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